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• The Comprehensive Recreation Parks & Open Space (CRPOS) Study Committee 
continues to meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month using the Zoom platform.  PASHEK-
MTR is handling the logistics, and all meetings are open to the public. The next meeting 
is scheduled for May 17th which is election day; I look for the meeting to be rescheduled.  
Information will be posted to the website as soon as the date is confirmed.     
 

• I’ve submitted the compliance report required under the American Rescue Plan Act by 
the April 30th deadline.   
 

• Staff participated in a Green Light Go grant kick-off meeting to discuss the project to 
upgrade our traffic signals on Third Street.  Penn DOT is taking the lead on design; we 
will be meeting again in the coming weeks to move the project forward. 

 
• I also submitted the progress report required under the Green Light Go Grant program 

by the April 30th deadline. 
 

• The Maintenance Superintendent/MS4 Coordinator met with representatives from the 
Environmental Protection Agency for an inspection of our stormwater facilities.  There 
were a few minor corrections that were made and reported back to the EPA.  We also 
successfully completed a similar inspection with PA Department of Environmental 
Protection a few weeks ago. 
 

• I have resubmitted an application to FEMA for a second look at our reimbursement 
request for expenses related to COVID that were denied during the first round of 
funding.  If successful we should see about $20,000 returned to our coffers for expenses 
incurred during the pandemic. 
 

• We received our dividend check in the amount of $18,018.78 this past month from 
MRM, our property and casualty insurance provider.  We’ve been receiving these checks 
annually for the last few years now. 

 


